Dear IS289 Families,

This is the fourteenth week of Sunday night emails from me, and it’s officially the second day of summer!  Perhaps it is strange, but I am not ready to say this is the last of my emails for this academic year; I’m not ready to let you go yet.  Therefore, you’ll receive your last email of the 2019-2020 school year from me next Sunday night.

Here are this week’s announcements:
1. The IS289 student created WOKE playlist is here! Big shout-out to Jasmyn Hoey for creating the Spotify playlist from the titles students submitted to us. Jasmyn is our current counseling intern, after-school teacher, and a former IS289 graduate.  Families should consider using headphones if you have little ones in the home because some songs have explicit lyrics.
2. End of year Report Card distribution will be on Friday, June 26, online through your MyStudent.nyc account. Details regarding how to log in are on this DoE website. Please note that this is different from the myschools.nyc account that you used for middle and high school applications.  If you need help, email our Parent Coordinator Anne Albright (aalbright@is289.org) before Friday. 
3. Alternate schedules for classroom closing rituals means a few things for families this week:
c. Attendance will be in the usual courses every day, regardless of whether the course meets that day.  
c. Each subject has one live session this week to conclude the course.  Please encourage your child to be present for the session - with the camera on!
c. There will be very few, if any, assignments due this week.
1. Here are the slides from some of the community meetings these last weeks:
d. Family Town Hall: Preview of Fall Considerations (6/16 @5:00pm)
d. 6th Grade Town Hall: Preparing for 7th grade (6/9 @5:30pm)
d. 7th Grade Town Hall: Preparing for 8th grade (6/18 @6:30pm)
1. If you haven’t completed the Chancellor’s parent or student survey, please do so.  It takes approximately 7 minutes and is available in many languages.  You can call 311 to complete the survey if you prefer to do it over the phone.  
1. Register for this free 1-hour workshop on June 23 at 8pm from Child Help Partnership to help parents and caregivers navigate the challenges of COVID-19.  Dr. Goodman worked with PS89 and IS289 after the terror attack of Oct. 31, 2017. The flyer is here.
1. The links to this week’s Week-At-A-Glance and Student Schedules for each grade are here: (6, 7, 8) 

Be safe and be strong,
Zeynep & Hudson


